Alix Wisner

From: Milena Zasadzien <milena.zasadzien@lacity.org>
Sent: Monday, March 7, 2022 6:38 PM

To: Alix Wisner; Anna Vidal

Cc: William Lamborn; David Goldberg

Subject: Re: Appeal filing

Hi Alix, correct, BTC fees no longer need to be paid at time of filing. We will coordinate separately for the
mailing/scheduling of appeals.

| cc'ed Anna Vidal in this email as well.

Thanks,

Milena

On Mon, Mar 7, 2022 at 6:20 PM Alix Wisner <alix@agd-landuse.com> wrote:

Hi Milena,

| spoke to Anna Vidal this afternoon after our call. She asked that | include an email from you confirming that | do not
need to have the BTC receipt for the filing.

Can you please send me an email that | can include when [ file?

Thank you,

Alix

Alix Wisner
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Armbruster Goldsmith & Delvac LLP
12100 Wilshire Blvd. | Suite 1600 | Los Angeles | CA | 90025
Direct: 310.254.9055 | Main: 310.209.8800

alix@aqd-landuse.com




Milena Zasadzien
Senior City Planner
Los Angeles City Planning
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